
2 CIVIC GOVERNMENT (SCOTLAND) ACT 1982 – STREET NAMES 
 NEW RESIDENTIAL DEVELOPMENT AT WHITFIELD DRIVE (AN17-2024) 
 
A consultation was carried out between 7th March, 2024 and 5th April, 2024 for new street names at 
the above location. 
 
The consultation correspondence was sent to Ward Councillors, Convener, City Archivist, Council 
Officers and the Developer. 
 
No suggested names were put forward as part of the consultation. 
 
In keeping with the naming strategy in the area, it is therefore proposed to name the new streets as: 
 

• Gifford Avenue; 
 

• Gifford Lane; 
 

• Gifford Place; and 
 

• Gifford Street. 
 
There are potential further phases of this housing development where new street names will be required 
and it is proposed to use Gifford with appropriate suffixes as/when the proposal is advanced. 
 
Committee is requested to approve the above street names. 
 


